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 TriPointeHomes.com  P 949.438.1400  F 949.438.1401 
A 19540 Jamboree Road, Suite 300, Irvine, CA 92612 

June 2nd, 2021 
 
California Energy Commission 
1516 Ninth Street, Docket Office, MS-4  
Sacramento, CA. 95814 
docket@energy.ca.gov, 
 
Dear Commissioners, 
 
Re: Docket Number 21-BSTD-01 2022 Energy Code Update Rulemaking 
 
Thank you for the opportunity to comment on the “Express Terms 2022 Energy Code, Title 24 Parts 1 
and 6”, published to this docket on 5/6/2021. We appreciate the Energy Commission’s ongoing 
dedication to balancing the desire for increased energy efficiency in new construction with the needs 
and concerns of the building industry. 
 
As a company, we are committed to building houses that are energy efficient, cost-effective, and 
affordable. As such, we are constantly open to new construction practices and technologies that will 
help us design and build homes as efficiently as possible, without impacting occupant comfort or 
livability. 
 
We are therefore disappointed to see that the Express Terms include language that would reduce our 
options for conditioned air distribution by effectively banning the use of uninsulated ducts in 
conditioned space. Section 150.0(m)1B, covering duct insulation requirements, would only allow 
uninsulated ducts in fully exposed locations, which is not a realistic option for obvious aesthetic reasons. 
The realistic option for uninsulated ductwork is for it to be run in cavities within the building thermal 
envelope. This currently requires insulation of R-4.2, which is reduced to R-3 or R-1 in the Express Terms. 
While this reduction will potentially reduce the cost of ducts run in conditioned space, the requirement 
for these ducts to be insulated at all is, we believe, unnecessary and unduly burdensome. 
 
There is no requirement for insulation on ducts in conditioned space in either the IRC or the IECC, and 
no US state requires ducts in conditioned space to be insulated. As a national builder, the need to 
change designs for the California market will impact our overall costs and our ability to deliver efficient 
houses to California customers.  
 
We recommend that rather than further limiting the use of uninsulated ducts, the language in the 
Express Terms should be amended to allow the unrestricted use of uninsulated ducts in the building’s 
conditioned space. This can be simply achieved by amending Section 150.0(m)1B to read: 
 
“Portions of supply-air and return-air ducts and plenums of a space heating or cooling system outside of 
the buildings conditioned space shall be insulated to a minimum installed level of R-6.0” 
 
Thank you for your consideration. 
 
Kevin Wilson 
VP Strategic Sourcing & Sustainability 
Tri Pointe Homes 


